
 

CITY COUNCIL PARKS & RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING 
July 19, 2022 at 5:00 PM 

Crete City Hall, 243 East 13th Street 

 
MINUTES 

 

 
Notice of the meeting was given by posting, the appointed method for giving notice as shown by the 

attached notice, at the following locations:  
City Hall, 243 East 13th Street 

Post Office, 1242 Linden Avenue 
City Bank and Trust, 1135 Main Avenue 

Advance notice of the meeting was also given to committee members.  Pursuant to Section 84-1412(8) of 

the Nebraska Open Meetings Act, the City has posted a current copy of the Open meetings Act, Laws of 

the State of Nebraska, in the back of the council chambers.  All proceedings shown were taken while the 

meeting was open to the attendance of the public.  
  

   

1. Open Meeting  

 

2. Roll Call  

Kyle Frans:    Present    

Jack Oelschlager:    Present    

Dale Strehle:    Present    

Present: 3. 

 

3. Items of Business  

3.A. Discuss the preliminary drawings from Gilmore & Associates for the pass through 

drive of the City Park project.  

          City Administrator Tom Ourada explained the preliminary drawings to the Committee, 

including a new ADA playground and parking area, along with brand new restrooms. The design 

allows us to save the existing trees, which will provide great shade for the park.  

          Recommend to the City Council to proceed with the proposed plan and design of the City 

Park project. Carried with a motion by Jack Oelschlager and a second by Dale Strehle. 

Kyle Frans: Aye, Jack Oelschlager: Aye, Dale Strehle: Aye 

Aye: 3, No: 0 

 

3.B. Discuss a reduced rate for people who go to the pool to watch children and do not 

swim.  

           Mayor Dave Bauer stated that there is already a reduced rate for those who are visiting the 



pool, but not swimming, which is one dollar. It was discussed and suggested that this be talked 

about with the pool manager to make sure everyone is aware and on the same page with the 

reduced rate.   

 

4. Officers' Reports  
          Committee members brought up doing something with Gus Stoll Park, such as adding a 

swing set and possibly some new fencing. Committee member Jack Oelschlager stated a 

community member, who is willing to help out with Gus Stoll Park, also asked about a parks 

advisory board. This was brought up at a previous meeting and is in the works.   

 

5. Adjournment  


